

AWSA East Region Winter Meeting

When: January 11, 2014 (notes revised on January 27th)

Location: Chesterbrook, PA (Embassy Suites @ Valley Forge)

Committee/Council Attendees noted in bold:

Tonya Maurer EVP, Director and Judge/Scorer Committee Member, CT Council person;
Hutch Haines, Director;
 Jon Thacher, Director and IAC (international)
Doug Robbins, AWSA COB, former EVP/Director;
 Dave Robbins, ME Council
Jean Giove, MD Council
 Mike Sturdevant, MD Council
Dave Allen, MA Council
 Bill Swaffield, NH Council
Bill Fosbenner, NJ Council and Tournament Sanctioning/Coordinator
 John Paulovich, NJ Council
George Vosburgh, NY Council
 Dean Rudy, NY Council
John Davis, PA Council and Regional Tourny Site Search
Gary Noll, PA council and Rules Committee
 Jon Bickle, PA Council
 Bruce Epstien, VT Council




Darlene McCormick, VT Council and WebMaster
Jeff Hardin, VA Council
Al Harris, VA Council and Driver Committee
 Jim Powell, VA Council
 Sam Ingram, WV Council
 Julie Erwin, Guide Book
Marie Baker, Treasurer/Secretary
 Steve Vincent, By Laws
Pat Byrne, USA Waterski Director, Safety Committee, past EVP
 Ralph Hall, IAC (international)
 Chris Goodhue, JR Dev
Vacant, NSL/Grassroots
 Jennifer Frederick Kelly, Tournament Seeding
Lee Mershon, Rules Committee
 Dana Hinman, Skiers Rating
Chip Shand, TC committee and Regional Records
 John Harris, Water Ways
Vacant, AWSEF (Education Foundation)

Additional Membership Attendees:

Paul and Sarah Allebach	PA
Roger Hammel	VA
Chip Debus	PA/FL
Joe Giove	MD
Peggy Harris	VA
Mike McNealey	MD
John Wilkins	NY
Wick Merchant	VA

Total Attended: 24

Agenda & Financials:

EastRegion_WinterM tg_Agenda_2014 Jan
 AWSA East Budget 2013.xlsx
 AWSA East Financial Summary 2013 YR EN

AWSA East Region Winter Meeting

10.02 am call to order (BOD recommendation in Blue, Action in Yellow, Motions in Gray)

1. Financials – Marie Baker

- Credit card fee – pass through from the USA water ski for the on-line registration sanctions.
- Are we getting all the funds from USA Water ski for the sanctions? Yes – they dole out every 1.4 and does match up.
- Jeff asked about the JR dev – yes send in the information and there could be a reimbursement – one clinic per year. **ACTION: Tonya to confirm that there will not be retro-submissions for 2013 as the books are now closed.**
- For all officials clinics – reminder to send all the send the clinic information to Marie timely so she can submit the check to the headquarters. She only needs the registration form.
- Pat - the sanction revenue might be missing some tournaments – **ACTION ITEM: Pat to confirm. STATUS: CLOSED – all tournaments were paid for.**

2. Rules Committee Review – Lee Mershon & Gary Noll

- Proposal 6 – no virtual judging – all judging must occur ON SITE
 - Names on the pink sheets
 - Harder on the trick skiers – based on how the calling will happen – no supervision
 - Pro – cost – George
 - How do you mentor new judges if there are ones that are virtual?
 - Option is 60 minutes to call after the run?
 - Jeff- any risk to delaying the tournament? All – Yes
 - Business problem being addressed: is that there aren't enough officials.
 - Need virtual – because we have a single point of failure if we can't have the officials
 - **EAST BOD RECOMMENDATION** – From Roger – currently there isn't an option to have a shore judge to assist with calling tricks. Can a club have an option to have a shore judge? This should be an option & noted in the rule book. This judge doesn't need to be a senior judge. There's nothing in the rule that you can or can't. Ask for the rule to be updated with 5 judges: Boat Judge, One on Shore (optional) and Three calling/video. **ACTION: Roger to send in rewording of rule so that it is noted as optional. NOTE that a boat judge is a judge in some cases – even though they may not have a rating as a trick judge. <<TGM 1/27 – Updated – rewrite received and recommendation given to the AWSA BOD on 1/25. We will need to wait for Rules Committee response for 2015 season.**
- Question around the camera height in the boat for Trick – Rules Committee is waiting for requirements from TC Committee.
 - Promo boats don't like the mounting method.
 - Need to define the height in the rules.
 - If you can't see the trick due to roster tail – judgment call goes to the skier.
 - WORLDS used a pylon - \$\$\$ impact for the LOC
 - **EAST BOD RECOMMENDATION: Need the TC & Rules Committee to review and document the requirements around the camera height.**
 - Will splash eye work on a camera mount for tricks?
 - NOTE: J&S adding an addendum to the rule book. **ACTION ITEM – Tonya to find out the status and distribute the updated language to the team. Ask that Jeff Hardin and Gary Noll be allowed to review and add clarifying points based on the Ken Mead Tournament experience.<<TGM 1/27 – Update - sent email off to Gordon, waiting for response.**

AWSA East Region Winter Meeting

- **NEED CONTROL TO MOVE BACK TO THE RULE COMMITTEE (Lee M).**
- Proposal 8: Same boat and driver and judge.
 - Doug – not defined enough. 5.7 MC and 6.0 MC – same model but different result.
 - Lee – West flagged this to not approve. For C and college – this rule is too restrictive. Same for head to head. Feel these needs to be rewritten.
 - Bill – can you add an addendum around kids or higher level events? Don't want to go to the old rule.
 - Doug – note that the the highlighted part is the only change in the rule.
 - **EAST BOD RECOMMENDATION: Need rule committee to revisit this and re-write.**
- Proposal 9 - Curved Handle
 - New way to measure length of handle section to account for curved handles
- Proposal 11 –jump boat path deviation/speed adjustment
 - Hutch: Any talk about video for jump driving boat path? NO (whew!!)
 - Lee – do we have a ride out problem? There is end course time – no changes until the jumper stands up – do we have a space problem for any sites in the east?
 - Holly – ok
 - Timber – ok
 - Avon – tough
 - Doug – the mens 6-7 – depending on how tight the line is – this is tall order.
 - Clubs may need to apply for a rules exception. Or CJ will need to write up.
 - Will Bush/West – doesn't like this – you need deviation in path and speed at end of jump course.
 - Hutch: Concern that this rule could eliminate sites.
 - Lee: Be careful has to how much we have Tonya lost the thought.
 - **EAST BOD RECOMMENDATION: Request that this rule change be denied. Send it back – request rewording to at a minimum to allow for site deviation. Need to “fight” this one. Safety Committee should be involved in this conversation.**
- Proposal 12 – consolidation of gate sections
 - Entry and exit gates – consolidated the picture and the words.
 - **EAST BOD RECOMMENDATION: None.**
- Proposal 13 – Missed Gate on first pass but goes around all bouys
 - This is the gate miss on the first pass only.
 - West is looking to pull this.
 - This is a start on the no gate rule – this is passed to go to the board.
 - Lee is in favor of this – it's the beginning of the no gate rule.
 - Hutch doesn't like this for a C.
 - **You can't set a record on the second pass.** Have to make 3 passes to set a score.
 - They aren't doing this IWWF.
 - POLL OF ALL PRESENT: Who is in favor to do this for both C & E? 10 YES.
 - If not both – then allow for C at least.
 - **EAST BOD RECOMMENDATION: None.**
- Proposal 14 – Pylon usage for center line because boats are getting too big
 - Roger – doesn't want this to impact the C's – there is a cost associated to identify if this is happening or not.
 - You will need end course video and someone watching to really evaluate this.
 - This came from boat drivers (Will Bush) & tech .

AWSA East Region Winter Meeting

- This type of rule should only be in place to validate scores that are pending to break a record.
 - Hold the 20 CM rule to all rated tournaments.
 - **EAST BOD RECOMMENDATION: Pull it this proposal.**
- Proposal 15 – remove trick frame by frame replay
 - **EAST BOD RECOMMENDATION: None.**
- Proposal 16 – Can't share scores between divisions for same skier
 - Scores are segmented to a skier/division combination and can't be shared across divisions.
 - **EAST BOD RECOMMENDATION: None.**
- Proposal 18 – Trick Warm up Pass due to tournament delay
 - Warm Up pass proposal.
 - **EAST BOD RECOMMENDATION: None.**
- Proposal 19: FFL BFL dizzy
 - Flip – IWWF also approved
 - **EAST BOD RECOMMENDATION: None.**
- Proposal 20: Trick – video review/CJ involvement
 - **EAST BOD RECOMMENDATION: None.**
- Proposal 21 – PDF for safety personal on shore
 - **EAST BOD RECOMMENDATION: ask for this to go back to the Safety Committee for evaluation.**
- Proposal 23 – Head to Head / Elimination Round - scoring/number of rounds/passes
 - Rules committee is involved in another vote
 - Let WISTMS do what it does. Let the system to figure it out.
 - **ACTION: Lee/Gary to send to the committee/council the updated verbiage.<<TGM – 1/27 Update – rewrite provided and was part of the BOD package.**
 - Need to enter all rounds to support risk management.
 - More than 3 rounds then need to support 50%. Dave needs to know that is what they need.
- Proposal 24 – No Gate – Sanction X for experimental
 - Equal to a class F but will noted as a Class X
 - The score book will be populated but will not go towards ranking list.
 - This is to allow for a PILOT.
 - You can modify the sanction before the tournament.
 - It is a full round for all skiers. Could impact the little kids.
 - **Scores do NOT go to ranking list.** Similar to a Class F.
 - **EAST BOD RECOMMENDATION: None.**
- Proposal 7 - Disqualification
 - The definition of disqualification was subjective. This rule change adds clarity and adjusts the trigger for someone to be removed from a tournament regardless of pass/round whereas there would not be a score for them loaded at AWSA – vs. the 'whoops' situations where as skier loses that pass but can continue in the next round or jump depending on the situation.
 - There is now delineation around what is 'disqualification' vs. a miss on pass / round.
 - **EAST BOD RECOMMENDATION: Reword the parts around "Under the influence"; this is too subjective and opens up the LOC and officials to liability (degradation of character).**

AWSA East Region Winter Meeting

“Under the Influence” needs to be better defined or needs to have clear direction on how to measure what means to be “under the influence”.

- Doug: how will this be scored?
- Gary: There would be negative scores/ or no score with a reason.
- The scoring is not fully known yet.
- FLIPS – QUESTION: how many flips can you do? ANSWER: You can have more than 6 flips in C & E; but not in L&R.
- Lee Concern:
 - Need to see all the updates from **ALL** the committees.
 - There pockets of folks talking? But not collaboratively or together.
 - The process is that the skiers need to submit the rule changes. Not officials or other interested parties.

3. National Updates – Tonya, Pat Byrne, Doug Robbins

- Membership Information – membership numbers going down
 - Thoughts around increasing exposure:
 - Chip S – televise – web casts of key events
 - Dave & others – have Team Type of competitions
 - Bill C – need easier format to host skier clinics
 - Peggy – Demographics – what demographics are dropping??? Kids??
 - PAT: Need a value proposition that speaks to the recreational skiers and different membership
 - Grass Root Tournaments (gary) - this is a great way to get new people in the C tournaments (even if the tournament runs longer).
 - Clinic one day pass – but you can run it like a clinic and a tournament.
 - Al H – membership for one day was pulled – becomes too expensive for folks to ‘experiment’. Currently there is a \$35 GR membership – for one person.
 - ACTION ITEM – Is there a one day pass? **TONYA <<TGM 1/27 Update – yes for 7.50 I’m waiting for specifics from Krista at HQ’s.**
 - ACTION ITEM - Communication to all the skiers about discounts and activities in the area. **TONYA/DARLENE <<TGM 1/27 – posting on Face Book and AWSA east website.**
 - Doug noted that USA Water Ski just lost Overtons as a sponsor and lost Ski Safe about a year ago. That was a hit to membership awareness.
- Head Quarters has updates for the memberships and marketing. Keep your eye’s peeled.
- AWSEF director: is new.
- Tent for Nationals – Tonya rec’d email from nationals LOC about professionally setup tents. Prices are different based on tent size.
 - **MOTION:** Tonya motioned to have tent for the East.
 - **SECONDED:** Doug/GOV
 - **MOTION PASSED** – East Region Tent, size/price to be confirmed
- Pat –
 - Safe Sport Program – harassment and abuse – OOC initiative
 - Roger – how will this be phased in? ACTION _ how will this be phased in?
 - Doug – curious how the ski schools will compile? Ie. Foreign Coaches? This has been a problem with the coaching certification.
 - ACTION: **Pat to follow up. Need to find out what the implementation process will be? For all “parties” or point in time? <<TGM 1/27 Update– there is more information that is being pulled together. More to follow.**

AWSA East Region Winter Meeting

- Common sense have opposite sex hat the table if participant is opp.
- 4. Committee reviews (time check: 1.07pm)
 - AWSA Chairman of the Board vs Director slot
 - Chairman of the Board (COB) can only vote in the case of a tie.
 - Currently the East has 4 directors (that includes Doug) however 3 can vote because Doug is the COB.
 - Doug would like to resign director seat – and open for someone else.
 - **MOTION:** Tonya Maurer put motion on the table to enable Doug to resign as AWSA director and enable east to elect another director.
 - **SECONDED:** Bill Fosbenner
 - **Motion Passed across the board**
 - Council should appoint replacement.
 - **MOTION:** Jean Goive motioned to appoint Pat Bryne until the summer meeting; then reelect at summer meeting.
 - **SECONDED:** Hutch Haines
 - **Motion Passed across the board**
 - **ACTION UPDATE THE POLICY MANUAL to note the loss of a vote when COB is from the east and that person is also a director. Tonya <<TGM 1/27 update – Policy Manual is in the process of being updated; revised update will be available in the spring.**
 - Marie asked about receipt submission for the directors that have some expenses covered by the region. Do they have to submit receipts? Doug noted that the teams also don't submit receipts but are required to submit summaries/accounts of the expenses to justify the cost.
 - **MOTION:** Tonya Maurer motioned that receipts not be required by those directors that are allowed reimbursement, however that directors submit a summary of expenses for record keeping purposes.
 - **SECONDED:** Doug Robbins
 - **Motion Passed.**
 - Tournaments – Bill Fosbenner & Tonya
 - Date to remember is 1/21 for all materials to get into the guidebook.
 - Judi Stevens – very happy with her award/recognition – Gary encourages folks to connect in with Judi when they are in FL.
 - Tournaments – 19 in the system (47 last year then plus with Avon Wed SSLs).
 - Payment should be done on line.
 - Sanctioning is active immediately.
 - Change an official then it cancels the sanction.
 - Fees have increased. See the USA Waterski Website
 - Jr Dev - Tonya
 - Evaluate adding others to the junior development – Doug noted that previously the committee was 12 strong, now has one person.
 - Doug - Junior Team needs funding – can we give money to the jrs going to the elite events.
 - GOV - Ski School Discount for both the kids and parents (April Coble)
 - Jeff - Matching funds contribution for clubs that have a JR Dev clinic that bring a pro – that the East would give 50% the cost.
 - HINT: the members of the elite team that are nominated for the elite team to do an obligation to give back.
 - Bill - Need to advertise to everyone – try not to local clinic. Open to the entire region.

AWSA East Region Winter Meeting

- Organize a clinic weekend – so that it is for the east but they happen at various sites across the clinics. Spin off what Bill said.
- Mini-Committee:
 - Hutch
 - Tonya
 - George
 - Pat
 - Corey Vaughn
- ACTION: **Tonya** to setup brainstorming sessions to gain traction on options.
- UPDATE: **Tonya** connected in with Chris Goodhue. Chris will be connecting with Wade Cox, Brooks Wilson and Jarrett Llyewlen about clinics. <<**TGM 1/27 Update – Tonya talked with Brooks Wilson – he is going to contact Chris to coordinate a clinic.**
- Records – Chip and Al
 - Chip – Records are being compiled. These are formatted so that they can be uploaded to a database. There will about 8 yrs missing.
 - Al – Database repository for the east region records, it will optional for the states. It will be on line and it will be accessible. Will be on the website. Goal is to keep a central location. There will be a one-time task to get all the records. It's not live YET: more conversation is needed and process is needed to maintain and communicate it's location.
 - Al/Dave/Darlene/Chip working together.
 - Update by Summer Meeting.
 - Roger –noted that a lot of the state records are in buoys rather - buoys speed line length – so hard to convert from buoy count.
- Website - Tonya
 - Lee – request to simplify the instructions. ACTION: **Tonya** to talk to Darlene. <<**TGM 1/27- DONE**
 - Darlene – need to get the updated information – go through the USA WATERSKI and ask them to send out a blast to get updated email information. ACTION: **Tonya** to talk to Darlene. <<**TGM 1/27- DONE**
- Awards – Hutch
 - Need to replace Ann Lohr as East Rep.
 - Award – condition of the awards are questionable
 - Do we convert to a plaques and retire the big awards
 - 5x7 glass trophies.
 - Motion on the table to budget to create a trophy to replace the East Region awards that.
 - James Sylverster - leave as is
 - Tiny Richards – ACTION: refurbish – by Roger
 - Gertha Hancock – leave as is
 - Tommy Kelly – leave as is
 - Ken Mead – leave as is
 - Alan Rossi – leave as is
 - **Al Tyll – MOTION:** Motion to have this award refurbished and made available to the HQ Museum whereas all subsequent recipients will receive a plaque and we would have the name engraved on the plaque at the museum.
 - **SECONDED:** Jean Goive/Bill Fosbenner
 - **Motion Passed.**

AWSA East Region Winter Meeting

- Action Item: Process for having the plaque created at the regions cost.
Marie/Tonya
 - Tommy Kelly Award – leave as is
 - Motion on the table: Refurbish – and send to the museum. Update the plaque every year. And give out the trophy.
 - Drivers - Al
 - Down grade to a trained driver. The process and procedure at AWSA is in process – more to follow.
 - Driver returning from Emeritus (2 event drivers in the nationals). Not a lot of dialogue – get thoughts to Al.
 - Varying ZO displays – going to tow boat committee. Need standardization around the bouys.
 - Trained driver – brand new – iDRIVE class with every 4 years to take the test again. The link went away.
 - Safety - Pat
 - No motions
 - All the safety materials are being updated to be current WAHOOOOOOO!!!! YIPPPEEEEE!!!
 - Towboat - Doug
 - MC – not so good for tricking. But passed the tow boat reviews
 - Testing for MC and Centurion happened.
 - AWSEF – Steve Lohr has vacated the position. ACTION: Bill Cooper and Wick Merchant asked are interested – what are the requirements and criteria? Tonya to collect the information and send to Bill and Wick. <<TGM 1/27 – Update – working on the information for Bill and Wick.
5. Council – VA – Al
- Can the region pay for pays portion of the fees for driver MV and Safety CPR
 - How many safety are in the region?
 - Safety folks are most heavily burdened due to the CPR requirements.
 - Council agreed to take on hardships. Update the Policy and Procedures. TONYA & Council to approve language. <<TGM 1/27 Update – working though and new P&P will be published in the spring.
 - Can AWSA collect the state fee for – EAST BOD RECOMMENDATION: Request that AWSA to set up and allow for collection of the state federation fees.
 - Website clones – question for Darlene. What can we do? Dave A recommended using a “page” for the state(s). ACTION Tonya to ask Darlene on Wednesday.<<TGM 1/27 – Done.
6. Regionals – John Wilkins
- Slalom – C, Jump/Trick – E/L
 - There will be wave prevention system.
 - There is handi cap parking on Main St.
 - Rented a parking lot – that is further away.
 - There are two trollys.
 - Question – will you be negotiating lower rates for hotels? Answer – dorm rooms – 3 meals – shared bath rooms.
 - Lyle Perkins (from the east) has a Jump for sale – John is pursuing this
 - # of Days for regionals – 3.5 days – heavier days Thurs/Friday.
 - Local Committee – Terence, Nick, Pete Littlefield, Jonathan Murray (GOV and Dave are also consulting from 3 event perspective)

AWSA East Region Winter Meeting

- Pre Regionals tournament – aiming for a wed night tournament for a dress rehearsal
- If no pre regionals – can you run jump groups – have the lake starting on Monday – with a couple of days.
- Iron Man on Sunday.
- Average water temp – 76 degrees
- Insurance – they are asking to be additional insured on the USA waterski insurance; get an access policies.
- Electronics – tent at John’s house & club house
- Two year bid – vote at summer meeting for year 2.
- End course Camera – can we make it a E/L?
- **ACTION: floating – vs anchor the course. Need to find out from TC. STATUS: CLOSED – Page 70 of IWWF rule book.**
- 4 judges plus the end course. Might swing to a E/L. Council/Committee agreed to not pursue this for 2014; but it is an option for 2015.
- **ACTION: Food for thought - items to review some additional specifics – for John W:**
 - Need to review the rules – like no PFDs for trick & such.
 - Promo Boats not registered.
- Note tested based on the water conditions. Jump issues (there is a jump that can be borrowed.
- Experiment testing will happen on a different lake to test out the wake solutions.
- Potential of down-sizing the regional entry decline.
- Consider the – scores as criteria.
- Jump Course is going to be through the ice/anchored.
- Is there another bid? Answer: Not for 2014; Lake Holly was looking to bid for 2015.
- Jeff Hardin summarized key points around the regional conversation and sent in via email:
 - Meeting minutes reflect (1) full discussion about the concerns due to Lake Placid being a new site that won't be tournament tested prior to Regionals, possible last minute licensing issues (again due to no prior tournament experience), and likely parking snafus, (2) the fact that Lake Placid is the ONLY option for 2014, (3) recognition that we will review 2014 skier and overall experience at Lake Placid during the summer meeting before we irrevocably commit to hold the 2015 Regionals at Lake Placid, and (4) the strong belief that Lake Placid will deliver other intangible benefits to the skiing community that will mitigate less than perfect water conditions and tournament snags.
- **MOTION:** Bill Fosbenner motioned to accept the bid for 2014 and 2015; with the expectation that the bid will be reviewed during the summer meeting for confirmation.
 - **SECONDED:** Al Harris.
 - **Motion Passed.** All agreed/ no Nay’s (that Tonya saw).
- **ACTION: Tonya needs to follow up with Council to confirm agreement to fund portion of the JR fees. <<TGM 1/27 Update – Vote cast and council agreed to 25% of the entry fee to be reimbursed.**

7. REGIONAL OFFICIALS (max 20 for 1 lake site, plus one reg judge paid for by region):

- There was **not** a vote on the Chief’s
 1. Driver: Matt Byrne
 2. Judge: Dean Rudy –Regular in Trick – **Action Tonya to talk to Dean about testing, else we need a 3 event senior as CJ. <<TGM 1/27 - DONE – Dean will test for Senior>>**
 3. ACJ: <<needed>>
 4. Scorer: Dave Allen

AWSA East Region Winter Meeting

5. Safety: Dave Knight
 6. Technical Controller: Chip Shand first right of refusal – pending confirmation
<<DONE 1/18 – confirmed TC>>
 7. Announcer: <<needed>> <<Peggy or Mike as lead – need one name>>
- VOTED – Appointed Judges:
 1. Jerry Standberry
 2. Bill Cooper (interested in CJ if Dean isn't able to test for Trick)
 3. Roger Hammel
 4. Jean Giove
 5. Ed Nichols
 6. Jon Thatcher
 7. Kevin Driggers (Region will pay for housing to LOC – this needs to be updated in P&P – **action for Tonya**)
 - VOTED – Appointed Drivers:
 1. George Vosburgh
 2. Marie Fields
 3. Al Harris
 - VOTED – Appointed Scorers:
 1. Tonya Maurer
 2. Jennifer Frederick
 - TOTAL OFFICIALS: 19 per the above list.
 - Safety – need to identify other support staff – not paid for by region
8. NATIONAL OFFICIALS:
- Judges (need 3 appointed to be voted upon and 2 alternates not voted on):
 1. George Vosburgh
 2. Ed Nichols
 3. Names not in the hat but might be available to fulfill our 3rd spot for the east:
 - Bill Wenner << Tonya to pursue after hearing from Gary>><<TGM 1/27 Update – done – Bill was at the BOD mtg and Tonya submitted his name to Bob Mayhew.
 - Gary Noll <<potential – he will confirm and let me know; confirmed no for nationals this year>>
 - Drivers (need 2 appointed to be voted on and 1 alternate not voted on):
 1. Doug Robbins
 2. Marie Fields
 - Scorers (need 2 appointed to be voted on and 1 alternate not voted on):
 1. Dave Allen
 2. Tonya Maurer

Motion to Adjourn & Passed: 4.20pm

After Meeting Water-Cooler Chatter & additional Action Items:

- Bill Cooper is interested in being the chief judge if Dean isn't going to test for Trick.
- Bill Winner/winter – judge for Nationals? Gary Noll – will call me this week to confirm if he wants to go to Nationals.

AWSA East Region Winter Meeting

- Is insurance void if someone like a rope handler actually isn't an active policy holder?
- Add Jeff Hardin's comments in to the meeting notes.
- NOTE: for Nationals Officials Clinic – need a projector.
- \$\$ for Dave Allen / Scoring system.
- Website notification about the Scorer's Newsletter.
- WebX/Go To Meeting for scoring program.